The New Mexico Higher Education Department (NMHED) has informed the University of New Mexico (UNM) that they believe current available funds for the Legislative Lottery Scholarship (LLS) may be insufficient to cover the spring 2014 semester.
NMHED, along with UNM and all state higher education institutions, supports full funding for the spring semester while the legislature works on the future solvency of the LLS program.  It is our understanding that legislation will be introduced in the early part of the legislative session that would fully fund eligible spring tuition awards.  While legislators have assured institutions that funding for this program is a priority, it is still subject to successful navigation of the legislative process beginning January 21, 2014.
What does this mean for the spring LLS disbursement?

UNM will pay 100% of the LLS award for the spring semester beginning with disbursement on January 15. In the event that supplemental funding is not approved by the state, an appropriate reduction will be reflected on the LLS award amount when details are available. This could create a debt to UNM due to our initial payment to you of the full amount.
The New Mexico legislative session begins on the same day as the first day of the spring semester – January 21, 2014.  We encourage you and family members to monitor and emphasize legislation that addresses the urgency of full LLS funding for the spring semester as well as a longer term solution that supports UNM students.

Again, we believe the spring semester will be fully funded and will keep students informed on the status of the program as more information becomes available.

How can students apply for other sources of financial aid?

You can apply for federal financial aid by completing a 2013-2014 Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA).  You may complete this online at www.fafsa.gov.  A federal PIN is required for signature. You may obtain it at www.pin.ed.gov.  Completing the FAFSA allows for funding options the in event the LLS shortfall impacts spring funding.  

Where can students get assistance concerning financial aid at UNM?

Students have a variety of resources available to them regarding financial aid questions.  
· Search the StudentInfo Knowledge Base.

· Submit a question online.

· Chat with an agent, during regular business hours.

· Call us at 277-8900, during regular business hours.

· Visit us at Mesa Vista Hall OneStop on Main Campus or on South Campus (Student Support and Services Center) at 1155 University Blvd SE (at the NorthWest corner of University and Avenida Cesar Chavez, North of UNM 'Pit').
